
 

 
  

 

                            

 

Friday Bulletin 18th June 2021 
Dear Parents 
 
As you will be aware we are now seeing a rapid rise in COVID-19 infections in the county. As of 
Thursday, 47 educational settings are in incident (one confirmed case) or outbreak (two or more 
confirmed cases) status.  In light of this, we continue to closely follow council guidance which 
includes restrictions regarding end of key stage transition, end of year events and day trips.   We 
have been told to be cautious, risk assess carefully and make alternative arrangements if activities 
cannot be conducted safely.  Parents should read the  general advice letter and 'COVID-19 Quick 
Guide' which has been produced by Director of Public Health, Colin Cox. 
 
I’m sorry to say this means that our plans to take the children to Manchester Chill Factore have 
had to be scrapped.  The class 1 trip to Leighton Moss will still take place, but parents must be 
aware that regulations require that in the event of their child showing symptoms of COVID during 
the day, they would have to pick up their child from the venue immediately.  We hope these would 
be rare circumstances, but if you know this to be a particular problem, you should contact the 
school office for further advice. 
 
As it stands, Sports Day will go ahead as usual, and while parents will still be welcome to attend, 
we are obliged to restrict the number of visitors to no more than 30 people.  A maximum of two 
people per household can apply by email to Pauline to attend Sports Day and tickets will be issued 
on a first come first served basis.  Please don't apply for two tickets unless you know you will use 
them. 
 
COVID Test Kits 
The school has been issued with a quantity of COVID testing kits for use by parents of children in 
school.  Please respond with the attached reply slip and a pack will be sent home with your child 
 
 
On-Line Safety 
The children have been taking part in on-line safety assemblies this week. Please find attached 
information regarding how to keep children safe on some of the most popular apps that were 
discussed.  We think this information is particularly useful for parents so please have a look.  Mrs 
Pattinson would be pleased to advise any parents who would like any further information.   
 
 
 
 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.._4JB_hr7wwoAfDxXDiMzCEtJW_HoEAzOjk-W1lQQR8g/s/1391565698/br/108054855228-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..e3SoiqJAP59GQ3nyGJO6OPAiA3WAraEiQIuK2Sa-PMs/s/1391565698/br/108054855228-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..e3SoiqJAP59GQ3nyGJO6OPAiA3WAraEiQIuK2Sa-PMs/s/1391565698/br/108054855228-l


     

 

 
Swimming 
A reminder that we will be swimming every afternoon next week.  As part of the COVID 
regulations, we’ve been asked to ensure that on arrival at the pool, children have swimwear under 
their clothing so as to reduce time spent in changing rooms.  We will make arrangements for 
changing into swimwear each lunchtime.  It is important that the children (particularly younger 
ones) are wearing clothes that can be easily put over their swim-wear, for example tracksuit 
bottoms rather than school trousers. Please can girls not wear tights and can they have a hair 
bobble to tie back long hair.  Thank you. 
 
Class 1 Leighton Hall 
We are very pleased to announce that Friends have agreed to fund 100% of the trip to Leighton 
Hall, so we won’t be asking parents for their usual contribution on this occasion. This is only 
possible because of reduced spending on other items over the past year due to COVID.  We thank 
friends for their generous support. 

 

 
Duncan Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
Diary Dates (subject to change due to COVID restrictions) 
 
Swimming Week      21 st – 25 th June 
Class 1 Leighton Hall     28th June 
‘Move-up’ day in school     1st July 
School Reports issued to parents    2nd July 
Sports Day      7th July 
Leavers’ service (In church, all parents & community invited) 15th July 2pm   
End of summer term     16th July 2pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
  

 

                            

 

 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 21st June 2021 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Athletics                  Thursday – Razzamatazz 
  
Tuesday –     Gardening        Friday – Football 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Summer Craft 
 
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 

 
 
......................................................................................................................................................... 
 
Lateral Flow Tests 
 
Please could I receive a box of Lateral Flow Tests 
 
 
Signed …………………….     Date ………………………… 


